

## 7/02/2020 – July Meeting

- Meeting called to order by President Gary Knuth
- Secretary's Report - Read and Approved
- Treasurer's Report – Read and Approved
- Thank you letters from Chloe Lambrect and Makayla Mashlan
- **New Business**
  - There will be a 2020 show
    - 172 members contacted
    - 126 said yes have a show
    - 41 said no to the show
    - 5 were on the fence
  - Kent asked if we would have that many members working
    - Gary will send newsletter out to the members asking for help
  - The work list is posted, talk to a board member if you need materials for the project.
  - The sign-up sheets are on facebook and a copy is here, look at it and please sign-up!
  - The board divided the areas of the grounds between the 8 of us, so if you are in charge of something and you need anything, you contact the board member of that area to get what you need and have an open line of communication with.
  - Posters flyers are hers, please take some and get them out.
  - Kent asked about the feature shirt, Jim Carmody is working on it.
  - Buttons and plaques are ordered
  - Jolene said that she hopes that the 126 members that voted yes, sign-up to work
    - Nate and Brian said that there was a good response to calling all the member, so we could do that again.
  - We feel that 120 volunteers are needed to put the show on
  - Kent said that Joe Opperman with the lola car show didn't want to give up their list of groups, but the second in command asked how many we would need and he can help us.
  - Valerie Schmude said we can't just through a new person in a spot, we would need someone there to train them.
    - Kent agreed, we need leaders in each area
  - Andy said to highlight the areas we need the most help and focus on them.
  - Gary said we could announce over the PA is we need help somewhere
  - Willie said that people would like to help but an area is already covered, a contact person would be needed to send them elsewhere.
  - Barney asked who was in charge of the engine shed - Brain Zabel is
  - Kent asked if we should eliminate Riske Rd gate and send those members elsewhere.
    - There is too much foot traffic from the bars and W. River Rd.
    - Dan Casey brought up that Gary S said it might not be possible to close Riske Rd this year
    - There is a meeting and some members said they would go.
  - Gary asked if we should have a disclaimer people would have to sign, he talked to Hans about it.
    - Randy made the motion to have NO waiver, Jake S seconded
  - Kiddie Pull – we need someone to do that, Jerrod said he has some guys to do it.
    - Might have to adjust due to the amount of people in the shed
  - Andy asked about camping – we are having camping
    - He said that there will be bundles of firewood for sale - \$5 per bundle

- Willie – said that County Line Pullers would like to do a garden tractor pull Sunday
  - Willie will do pull, Jake S will do chainsaw contest and Andy will do parade – those three will work out the times.
- Shower trailer – Needs work and can we have them?
  - Randy will call the inspector and ask.
  - They would need to be cleaned and sanitized for sure.
- Margaret will help with camping this year
- Campground layout must stay the same. We spent money on the software to have it the way it is currently. It would cost more money each time something is changed.
- Jerrod thanked the members that voted yes to have a show.
- Mid-Lakes Rustic Iron is having a small show if anyone wants something to do.
- Lana ? and Jamie Gunderson were voted in as new members
- Motion to Adjourn

Recording Secretary: Jacob Elsner - \_\_\_\_\_